
H o l y  S p i r i t  P r i m a r y  
S c h o o l  

From the Principal 

Year 4 Prayers 
 

Glory to you, O God, for 

you give your love to the 

world. 
 

We all thank you for 

giving eternal life as we 

stay with you in heaven. 
 

Because you are so good 

we thank you and praise 

you. 
 

Amen 
 

≈≈≈≈≈≈≈ 
 

O my God, 
 

I praise you with all my 

heart and mind. 

For all you have done I 

tell you thanks. 

I admire you, I listen to 

you. Your Bible tells me 

what you have done for 

us all. 
 

I praise you for making 

us more loving 

and caring to other   

people. God you made 

us a wonderful place to 

live in. 
 

Amen 

15 February 2017 

Term 1, Week 4 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

Earlier in the year the staff discussed the need for the students 

to have language to support them when they are upset or hurt. 

I have listed below the language that we are using at Holy 

Spirit for you to know and possibly reinforce at home. 
 

The language at Holy Spirit to describe behaviour is: 
 

RUDE: which means impolite or bad mannered e.g. when you 

say 'good morning' and the other person ignores you or       

someone snatches a book or paper from you. 

MEAN: is someone who puts others down, is unkind, hurtful 

e.g. calls out 'loser', talks unkindly about you, refuses 

to include you in their game. 

BULLY: Someone who repeatedly intimidates another, is often 

in a position of 'power' e.g. everyday they wait for you 

and 'put hands on'. Everyday they force you out of line, 

they may be  older or bigger than you etc 
 

Kind Regards 

Anne Hines 

Principal 
 

No Hat No Play 

In this week’s Sun Herald there was an article about the need 

for children to be ‘sun safe’. Holy Spirit adheres to this policy. 

A spokesmen from the Cancer Council stated ‘It’s a real         

priority for the cancer council to reduce children’s exposure to 

UV, particularly in those first 15 years of life which will         

significantly reduce their chance of skin cancer. We are trying 

to get baseball hats phased out and get children to wear     

broad-brimmed hats.’  
 

Standing for our Nation’s Flag 

The Australian National Flag should be treated with dignity 

and respect at all times as it identifies and represents our     

people and the Commonwealth of Australia both at home and 

overseas. One way we show respect is to stand when we raise 

the flag at Monday morning assembly. 
 

Staff Development Day 

Please note that this will be held on Friday 17th March. This is 

a teacher learning day and there will be no school for students 

on this day. 
 

Attendance 

Please phone the school office if your child is going to be absent 

from school for more than one day. 



Learning Matters 
During the beginning of the year all primary schools in the Parramatta Diocese assess our student’s 

knowledge of Mathematics using a tool called the MAI.  

 

In 2008 the National Numeracy Review Report stated that to raise standards in Numeracy, support 

must be directed towards supporting classroom teachers through Professional Learning and by 

providing intervention. Therefore students need to be assessed every year to identify students at 

risk and to assist the teachers in understanding the needs of the children in their class. From the 

information gleaned from the assessment, teachers are able to use strategies that will develop the 

child’s understanding and confidence in the area of Mathematics. 

 

Schools across the Parramatta Diocese have implemented EMU Maths (Extending Mathematical 

Understanding). The teachers have been involved in Professional Learning on a school and diocesan 

level. To date, four teachers have been trained at Holy Spirit and are EMU Specialist teachers. This 

year another teacher will be trained. Their knowledge and expertise assists children who are         

experiencing difficulties and also assist colleagues in their professional learning.  

 

During the year, the Newsletter will contain some activities for you do at home with your child and 

other relevant information. I will include a ‘tip’ for you in this copy.  

Parent Information Night  

Thank you to the many parents who attended our recent information nights. We look forward to 

working in partnership with you in 2017. 

 

2017 Awards 

Assembly awards for 2017 will be named: 

Principal Award for academic achievement 

MacKillop Award for upholding our catholic values and 

Holy Spirit Award for consistent effort. 

 

We look forward to seeing you at our assemblies. 

 

There will also be a ‘Class Attendance Award’ each term for the class which has the best               

attendance. 

 

Catholic Schools Week 2017 

This will be celebrated on Thursday 9th March. All parents and carers are warmly invited with a 

special invitation to all our grandparents. This year we have a particular focus on our grandparents, 

please warmly invite them to attend our celebrations. 
 8:00am  Book Fair 

 10:15am  Mass 

 11:15am Morning Tea 

 12:00pm Veronica Morrison: ‘Building Resilience in our children’ 

 12:45pm Open Classrooms 

 1:20pm  Picnic Lunch 

 

School Committee 

Our school committee meeting is held each term. This term it will be held on Tuesday 21st February 

at 7pm in the school library. All parents and carers are welcome to attend. 

 

Resilience Talk by Anoushka Houseman (Clinical Psychologist) 

This will be held at our first school committee meeting on Tuesday 21st February at 7pm in the 

school library. The focus of the presentation will be about building resilience in our children. A     

separate flyer was sent home earlier in the week. I hope you can join us!  



Year 4 Writing Sample 

Tip 1. 

Provide your child with lots of experiences with counting quantities between 10 and 200. When 

they have counted out a number of items ask them to prove that their counting was correct by      

explaining it to you. They will soon develop faster ways of checking, such as grouping in 5s or 10s. 

The idea of grouping to check or prove, leads children to notice the power of organising the quantity 

into smaller groups. This idea becomes important for understanding the base ten place value      

system. 



Week 4 

Infants  

PROMISE 

Primary  

ACTIVE 

Week 5 

Infants  

CONNECT 

Primary  

SOAR 

What’s Happening at Holy Spirit…. 

Thursday 16th February Buddy Mass Years 2 & 5 
 
Friday  17th February School Assembly  ~ 2:30pm 
 
Tuesday 21st February Nepean Zone Swimming Carnival 
   School Committee Meeting and  
   Resilience Presentation 7pm 
 
Thursday 23rd February Stage 3 Mass - 12pm 
 
Friday 24th February Diocesan Swimming Carnival 
   Augustinian Prayer - 3pm 
 
Wednesday 1 March Ash Wednesday Primary MPA - 11:30am 
   Ash Wednesday Infants MPA - 12pm 
 
 Thursday 2 March  Buddy Mass Year 3 - 9am 
   Year 5 Graffiti Talk - 9am 

Our Student Attendance rate for last week was 97% 

Remember every school day counts! 
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Community News 

Administration 

School Fees 

Parents you should receive your fee statement in the mail by the end of the week. Parents will     

notice with your fee statement there is a form to complete with an option to pay your school fees by 

Direct Debit or BPAY. If you wish to avail of this option please return your form in the reply paid          

envelope provided to Catholic Education Office by 24th February (Please note - this date has been     

extended due to the late mail out of fee statements). 

 

School Office 

Parents and carers are asked to be mindful of the disruption that dropping off homework, drink 

bottles, hats, readers etc does to the school office and learning time.  Parents please try and make 

your child responsible  by ensuring they have everything they need for their day at school.  We    

understand morning times can be rushed and things are forgotten but try packing their bag the 

evening before, ready for the next day. 

 

Driveways 

Parents please be considerate to our neighbours and do not park across/block their driveways. 

Please also refrain from allowing your child to run across our neighbours lawns.  

mailto:holyspirit@parra.catholic.edu.au

